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PATIENTS COUNCIL NEWSLETTER


January 2016


NEWS, VIEWS AND COMMENT FROM THE ROYAL EDINBURGH HOSPITAL





Patients Council Meeting


Monday 28 September 2015


20 people enjoyed finding out more about the See Me campaign from Laetitia Jan. See Me is tackling discrimination and stigma including self-stigma, to change behaviour in communities.  They run programmes around At Work, Children & Young People, Health & Social Care and will soon be starting a new project called “Ageing Minds”.  





Their communities work includes See Me Community Champions, Community Conversation, Pass the Badge On and Walk a Mile in My Shoes.  The hope is that all these things going on in communities will reduce stigma as people get used to talking about mental health. 





See Me support a wide range of projects, including projects involving peer researchers, campaigning about children being accommodated in CAMHS units as far away as the English Midlands, work in prisons and work with the Polish community in Edinburgh.   They support AdvoCard’s “All & Equal” project on how people with mental health issues are treated in A&E.  They work with GPs to change behaviour.  At Work, employers are encourages to take responsibility for their staff’s mental health. People need to be aware of their rights at work and to look after their own mental health at work. 


�We commented on increased demands on services as budgets are cut in so many areas.  There used to be so much hope around and new initiatives being tried.  See Me are trying to identify methods that work and will keep on working, instead of wastefully reinventing the wheel. 





New issues included Firhill, the smoking ban and a new name for the new hospital – all suggestions welcome!





Best wishes for a happy and fulfilling 2016





All patients, former patients, staff and visitors are warmly invited to attend 





PATIENTS COUNCIL MEETING





from 2.00-3.30pm on





Monday 25 January 


in The Hive





with Kirsty Henderson from Grapevine, Edinburgh’s free information and advice service for disabled people





� HYPERLINK "http://www.rehpatientscouncil.org.uk" ��www.rehpatientscouncil.org.uk�











PATIENTS COUNCIL MEETINGS


2016


2 – 3.30pm





25 January





21 March 





30 May 





25 July 





26 September 








28 November: 


Annual General Meeting 


1.30 – 3pm in The Hive 


followed by buffet 




















The  Royal Edinburgh Hospital


Patients’  Council


The Patients Council is an independent collective advocacy project for people who use or have used the services of the hospital. We provide a forum for common issues about mental health treatment and care and represent patients’ interests in order to improve services.  We hold general meetings every two months. To get involved with mental health issues from the service-user’s viewpoint, contact our staff.





            Telephone: 0131 537 6462


Email: � HYPERLINK "mailto:info@rehpatientscouncil.org.uk" ��info@rehpatientscouncil.org.uk�





Write: The Patients’ Council, Royal Edinburgh Hospital, Morningside Terrace, EH10 5HF





           





Our Management Committee


Shirley Gowers, Eileen Hay


Albert Nicolson, Martin McAlpine, Stephen Polockus, Alison Robertson, Patricia Whalley





Co-opted member:


Cathy Robertson





History of the Patients Council


A few of our members have written a history of the Royal Edinburgh Hospital Patients Council highlighting some of our activities since 2000.   Please contact us for a copy.





To receive the newsletter direct, by post or e-mail, please complete and return this section.


I would prefer to receive the Newsletter by post  □ email □ (tick as appropriate)


Name ____________________


Address_______________________________________________                        Post code_____


Email__________________________________________________________________________








The Royal Edinburgh Hospital Patients Council is a registered charity


Scottish Charity No SC021800


Our offices are between Outpatients and Mental Health Tribunal in the ADC


www.rehpatientscouncil.org.uk





�





Annual General Meeting 2015


33 people attended our AGM on 30 November in The Hive.  We were delighted to welcome our guest speaker, Dick Fitzpatrick, who is now commissioner for the move of CAMHS Tier 4 services to the RIE site at Little France in 2017.  Dick gave us a general overview of NHS Lothian’s five year mental health strategy which ends next year.  Consultations will be held in 2016 to plan the next five year strategy, again using an inclusive approach to ensure that service users have the most influence on the strategy.  





Our Chair, Patricia Whalley and Co-ordinator, Simon Porter, spoke to our Annual Report, highlighting our loyal core of experienced volunteers and the high quality of the new volunteers recruited this year.  New recruits are always welcome!





We elected Alison Robertson, Patricia Whalley, Martin McAlpine, Albert Nicolson, Shirley Gowers, Eileen Hay and Stephen Polockus to our management committee.














Group Advocacy





Over the course of autumn and winter, several patients raised issues about their physical health care and treatment whilst they were in the REH. There is a feeling that the current system of dealing with physical health problems isn’t working all that well for patients. We were surprised to learn that out-of-hours, only one doctor covers the entire hospital and we wondered if this is sufficient for the numbers of patients and complexity of their overall healthcare needs.





The NHS smoking policy remains another commonly-raised issue, with some patients remaining unhappy about effectively being forced to stop smoking and wishing the NHS would return to using designated smoking rooms. On the flip-side, patients who had (however reluctantly) decided to try to give up, said the ban on smoking on the grounds made it easier for them to quit. We will continue to represent both strands of patient opinion on this issue.





Some of the ‘usual suspect’ issues were also raised e.g. lack of activities and shortages of nursing staff. Meadows ward has addressed the activities issue by adding extra art and music therapy sessions and we hoped that other wards might follow suit. There has been some recruitment of additional nursing staff and the recent Meridian productivity exercise seeks to increase the amount of time that staff spend with patients. We will keep an eye on these issues over the coming months to see if patients notice any improvements.  





NEW FOR 2016





Wednesday Welcome off the Ward





2 – 4pm Wednesdays starting on 27th January





A drop in session for Royal Edinburgh Hospital in-patients





Hosted by Patients Council volunteers





Join us in our Members Room for a chat, a cuppa and a chance to express your views and opinions on the Royal Edinburgh Hospital … or just to chill out!





Come in with your views





























